Inclusion Development Programme (IDP) DVD

The newly launched Inclusion Development Programme (IDP) DVDs should be arriving in all schools via the schools post this week or next.  For a small box there is an awful lot of high quality information contained in this DVD! But please be assured that Children’s Services intend to offer support regarding strategies to maximise the use and potential of this resource over the next academic year.  

As you will recall from MI sheet 67/08, the IDP is a four year programme of continued professional development (CPD) that will provide support for leadership teams in schools and settings.  It is designed to increase the confidence and expertise of all practitioners in meeting high incidence SEN in schools and settings for all ages from early years through to secondary.  It has been introduced as part of the commitment made in ‘Removing Barriers to Achievement’ the governments strategy for SEN (Ref DFES/0117/2004.)

The DVD replicates web-based materials available at  www.standards.dcsf.gov.uk/SEN   which aim to provide:

· Teaching and learning resources for all schools and all children

· Training materials

· Guidance on effective classroom strategies

· Models of good practice for multi-disciplinary teams

· Information about sources of more specialist advice

The current materials focus on Dyslexia, Speech, Language and Communication.  In Year 2 the focus will be Autistic Spectrum Disorders, in Year 3:  Behavioural, Emotional and Social difficulties and in Year 4:  Moderate Learning Difficulties.

The request here is that the DVD and web link is made available to all staff, with the assurance that follow up training events will be offered.  Head teachers and SENCOs will receive additional information at targeted meetings in the next academic term regarding ways of using this programme as well as opportunities for individual staff to attend training days during the year.  As such, both Head teacher and SENCO colleagues are asked to locate the DVDs on their arrival in school and to initially review the materials, ready to bring them to future training events.

A further briefing note on the IDP will be available at the summer term Area Head teacher meetings.

Should you have any questions regarding the location of your DVD then please email Michelle.steel@norfolk.gov.uk
Similarly, if you have any questions or comments regarding the content or proposed support for the dissemination of this programme then please email judith.carter@norfolk.gov.uk who is the newly appointed Senior Adviser for SEN and Inclusion and the strategic lead for this programme.    

